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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th December 2009 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon, N. Thom, Karen Peck Community Warden, 12 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1927.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 6b) 
and 7 Minute No. 1932  & Minute No. 1933 and Cllr D Lewis declared an interest in agenda item 
9c) Minute No. 1935c)

1928.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1929.
Apologies and reason for absence:  Borough Councillor M Burgess, SC Andy Bowtell and Kathy Bugden ACRK (rescheduled to January meeting)

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1930.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th November  2009:  After amendment the Minutes were duly signed as a correct record.

1931.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report

1932.
Planning Applications: These had been circulated to Cllrs before the meeting.


09/01344/AS  Park House – Rear single storey infill extension & detached double garage – Cllrs agreed to Support this application.


09/01322/AS  Island Cottage 18 Swan Street – Erection of an outdoor swimming pool with safety cover – retrospective.  It was agreed that it was unfortunate that this was a retrospective application but after listening to comments during the public session, after a full discussion it was agreed with 5 votes for and 1 abstention to Support this application.


09/01403/AS  Wishfield 55 The Street – Erection of a first floor extension & a two storey front extension (Revised scheme to 09/00297/AS).  After a short discussion it was agreed with 6 votes for and 1 against to Support this application. 

1933.
To consider further the budget proposals for 2010/11: After a short discussion it was agreed that the extra grant from English Heritage be kept for general maintenance of the War Memorial and that the budget, as presented to the November meeting be accepted.  Cllr Lewis proposed a precept of £16,275 (the same as the present year) to which all Cllrs agreed.

1934.
To consider the grass cutting specifications for the 2010 season: Clerk put forward some suggestions which had been discussed at various times during the year, which after amendment were agreed (copy attached).

1935.
Correspondence:


a) ABC – Statement of Community Involvement – e-mail received stating that the 19th November Executive meeting will be informed orally that comments we made were supported by a twenty four name petition and that they will be recommending that paper copies of planning applications will continue to be provided at the Civic Centre and that a similar service will be available, on request, for applications in Wittersham Parish to be viewed at the Tenterden Gateway Office. 


Agreed that note of this should go in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney.


For noting

b)  KCC Landscape Services – Quotation for Grounds Maintenance 2010 – Clerk had acknowledged.

c)  Parish Group re Kent International Gateway – thanks for our support.

Previously Circulated

d)  Clerks & Councils Direct     e) Minutes of KALC meeting 7/10/09     f)  Kent Fire & Rescue Service – Making Kent Safer
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1936.
To Authorise Payment:


i)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during November £100.  Authorised


ii) Robert Pudan – Invoice No. 24 grass cutting etc. £405.00  Authorised


iii) KCC Landscape Services – Inv LS127080 2nd Half Yearly Invoice £152.66 Authorised


iv) Ray Pilcher – To supply & lay balance of Cemetery Path Shingle £180 Authorised

1937.
Working Party Reports:


a)   Finance – Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed                                      


b)  Planning 


            Decisions received from ABC



09/01120/AS  The Oast House 51 The Street – Replacement of existing porch with oak 
framed porch with pitched roof.  Replacement of existing garage with oak framed open 
garage (single bay) & store room to rear and Log store to side.  Install balcony (oak 
framed) to rear of property allowing access from rear bedroom (first floor)            Refused                       


c)
Highways & Footpaths – Nothing to report


d)
Open Spaces – Cllr Lyon informed the meeting that the remains of the bonfire were still 
on Coronation Field but the weather hadn't been good for clearing the site. Cllr Mayer had 
reported to Clerk that a dead tree in the Churchyard had been blown over in the high 
winds landing on the rail fence.  In the interests of safety Cllr Mayer and Mr Colin 
Skidmore had removed it.  Clerk to report to Ashford.  Cllr Mayer 
also reported that a 
small tree was growing through this rail fence and it was agreed to ask Dave Fletcher if he 
would kindly remove it.


e)
Cemetery –   Clerk reported that Robert Pudan had asked if the Council would like him to 
cut back the hedge in the Cemetery which is close to the shed.  Cllrs agreed that this 
should be done. 

1938.  Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)   Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report which included the sum of £600 raised during a successful quiz.


ii)  KALC AGM – Cllr Rivers gave a full report on the AGM 


iii) KALC meeting of 2/12/09 – Cllr Lewis reported on this meeting which had been attended by the Police Authority who had explained that the Police cells in Ashford would be kept open for Court use.


iv)  Tenterden Improved – Cllr Rivers gave a short report.

1939.
KALC Parish News No. 343 To agree 1% increase in Clerk's salary backdated to 1st April 2009.  Cllrs agreed.


1940. 
Date of  next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  To be advised

1941.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:   12th January 2010

1942.
Items for Information:  

            a)  Cllr Lyon gave a short report on the Highways Parish Seminar he had attended.

            b)  Parish Meeting to be held on 9th December.  This is being held primarily to gauge villagers 
views on the de-registering etc of the Village Green.  Depending on how the meeting goes 
perhaps a survey could be sent out with the next issue of Outlook on Oxney.

            c)  The Chairman informed Cllrs that he had been asked that the Council receive a cheque for 
£500 from an anonymous donor to be put towards the cost of having Poplar Road changed to 
Peening Quarter Road in that area and the cost of appropriate signage.  The Council has been 
asked to bank this cheque and then make out a cheque for £500 made payable to Ashford 
Borough Council. There will be no cost to the Council and it would help residents in Peening 
Quarter.  Cllrs agreed that this request was acceptable.

The meeting closed at 21.30hrs
For Outlook on Oxney – No precept increase + Planning Applications at Gateway

